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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT

September 15, 2009
MEETING OF THE OSSEO MAPLE GROVE ATHELTIC ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Tim Murphy, President, at 7:01 p.m. 

Attending:
Gloria Jordan, Dave Ditty, Chris Sullivan, Curt Barker, Marcie Sadler, Don Myhre, Ward Wallner, Mike Parenteau, and Tim Murphy

OPEN FORUM:  The board heard a request of refund appeal per Section 3 Item 5 of the OMGAA Refund Policy.
DIRECTORS REPORTS

Secretary’s  Report:  Minutes for the month of August 2009 meeting were submitted by Mike Parenteau for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes

Motion was made by Gloria Jordan



Seconded by Ward Wallner



Motion was unanimously approved by voice vote.
Treasurers Report:   Still working to finalize 2009 income allocations to appropriate leagues and special accounts.  Allocations will be based on final player counts per league.  Outstanding vender invoices still waiting for PO’s.  Ward presented the monthly financial activity report.  OMGAA P/L report for total association activity was presented.  An income /expense report by association and leagues was distributed.
2009 Federal Tax forms are being prepared by Wilkerson Associates.

Replacement Corp. Credit Card has been ordered for the Senior Traveling Director.

IT Director:  Don will send e-mail for newsletter items. Don will experiment with scheduling software that will work with our web site.  Representative will be available for demonstration in the future.
End of Season Survey results were distributed to league director.  
Equipment Director:
 Not Present
Fund Raising Director:  Not Present
VP:  Not Present
Traveling Fastpitch:  Fall ball running well, had quite a few house players come out and also successfully tried out for the Traveling program.  
Marci will prepare report for “Pink” shirt sales and financial donation to “Pay It Forward”.

Sr House:  Not Present
House Fastpitch:  Minor issues with field prep for first fall ball games, will contact Jeannie Vestal at MG Parks and Rec.  Has receive several request refunds, will coordinate with Marci.
Jr. House:  Received generally positive reviews for season.

Sr. Traveling Baseball:    Fall ball is up and running with 13 team (162 players)
Jr. Traveling Baseball:  11A Traveling received championship rings at the Twins game and were chosen to sing “Take me out to the Ball Game”.
President:  
OLD BUSINESS: 
Bench Enclosures:  The bench enclosure project for the Fernbrook Playfield baseball diamonds has been competed at a final cost of $4,452.10 per enclosure.  Improvements can be made to future projects as added costs.  Any additional enclosure projects may require funding from City.

Minnesota Twins have been sent the final report.  No opening ceremony will be held.  A short notice was posted on the web site.

NEW BUSINESS:

Age of Play Policy:  Changes were discussed to bring our Age of Play Policy in line with state requirements for Sales Tax Exemption

Motion to approve changes to Age of Play Policy

Motion was made by Ward Wallner



Seconded by Steve Larson

Motion was unanimously approved by voice vote.

Policy changes will be reviewed one more time by interested board members and posted on the OMGAA Web Site.
Fall Ball:  Discussion revolved around a Storm Team which withdrew from the Fall Ball program

rather than play under OMGAA rules.  OMGAA Teams Selection Policy governs fall ball team selections and must be observed for all teams registering under the OMGAA Fall Ball program.
Open Forum Refund Request:

It is the Board’s opinion that all OMGAA Policies were followed in an appropriate manner.  The request is denied for lack of motion to approve. 
Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Don Myhre


Seconded by Marci Sadler
Motion was approved by voice vote.

Meeting adjourned at 10:03 pm.

Submitted by,

Mike Parenteau, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings: All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
October 20, 2009 7:00 Annual elections
